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Key school contact information 

 

 

General enquiries 
 
As usual, our aim is to reply to all enquiries 
within 48 hours of receipt 

enquiries@hrs.education     
 
01371 872560 

Absence  
 
Please report if your son/daughter is unable to 
work at home due to illness 

studentabsence@hrs.education 
 
01371 878654 

IT support helpdesk@hrs.education 

SENCO senco@hrs.education 

Child protection/safeguarding concerns worrybox@hrs.education 
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Latest news and information 

 

 

General information Dear Parent/Carer,  
 
We are very much looking forward to welcoming students back to school 
from next week.  
 
Students in Y10-13 have begun their lateral flow testing programme this 
week, while those in Y7-9 can book their test for next Thursday through 
to next Sunday. There are more details on testing below. 
 
Take-up for the testing programme has been high and we thank you for 
your support in this regard. We have had parents who did not initially 
sign-up to the programme contact us and ask to register. As a 
consequence, we have written to those parents of Y10-13 students who 
did not register, enabling them to register and book tests this weekend. 
Next week, we will write to any Y7-9 parents who have yet to register 
offering them a similar opportunity.  
 
Continuing on the theme of testing, I have attached a letter from Essex CC 
outlining the process for parents/carers of our students to apply for home 
testing kits for themselves.  
 
Testing is one of a wide range of control measures that we have set-out in 
our risk assessment. This document can be found on the school website.  
 
Thank you for your continued support, 
 
Daniel Gee  
Headteacher   

Dear Parent/Carer, 
 
With the imminent return to school following such an extended break, we 
understand that some students may have had a recent growth spurt.   
 
As Jacks of Dunmow will remain closed until mid-April we wanted to 
assure you that there are alternative ways to purchase uniform.  You can 
order directly from Trutex at www.trutexdirect.com. Alternatively, you 
can email your order request to enquiries@hrs.education with the 
subject line Uniform Order.  Please ensure you include the product code, 
description and detailed sizing.  Items will only be available for collection 
once payment has been received via Parentpay. 
 
In addition, we would like to take this opportunity to tell you about our 
new uniform exchange scheme.  We would be happy to accept any good 
condition uniform that your son/daughter no longer needs.  We will 
ensure the items are laundered and then we will make them available for 

http://www.trutexdirect.com/
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other parents to purchase at a small fee to cover the dry cleaning cost.  
Uniform donations can be handed in to Student Reception by students 
from Monday 8th March. 
 
Yours faithfully, 
Mrs Liz Evans-Barlow 
Business Manager 

Testing 
Please see below for clarification around some frequently asked 
questions: 

● Students who have been accessing the in-school provision during 
the last few weeks and who have already been undergoing 
regular testing do not need to take any further action. Their in-
school tests will continue prior to  being transferred to the home 
testing kits 

● Any Y7-9 students who have booked testing for this week will 
need to rebook a test next week. Y7-9 students should be tested 
between 11th-14th March, prior to returning to school on 15th 
March 

● Students need to undergo the three tests on the school site 
before we can transfer them to home testing.  

● Anyone who has tested positive for Covid within the last 90 days 
does not need to join the current LFT program. 

● All students (whether tested or not) start school at the same 
time:  

○ Y10-13- Monday 8th March 
○ Y7-9- Monday 15th March  

Emails 
Please add the following addresses to your email address book and also 
your junk email exception/white list to prevent messages from HRS 
ending up in your junk emails: 

enquiries@hrs.education 

8815457@groupcallalert.com 

Parking 
With the return to school for many of our students next week, please can 
we ask you to be considerate of our neighbours on Parsonage Downs 
when dropping off and collecting your son/daughter from school.  Please 
do not park on the grass verges or block parts of the roads. 

Thank you for your consideration. 
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News from the Learning Zone 
We have attached the World Book Day quiz again for those who didn’t 
get a chance to complete it last week.  The closing date is 12th March 
with a £10 Amazon voucher for the winner! 

As mentioned last week, to celebrate World Book Day an electronic £1 

book token can be exchanged in bookshops or some supermarkets for 

either a special £1 book or used towards a higher priced book. Full terms 

and conditions are on the WBD website.  To access the book token, 

please click on the following link:  

https://www.worldbookday.com/wp-

content/uploads/2021/01/booktoken_SecondaryUK.pdf 

Mrs S Bird 

Learning Zone Manager 

 Safeguarding when learning to drive 
 
We are aware that from time to time,  concerns are  raised by older 
students and their parents in West Essex about inappropriate conduct of 
driving instructors. We have been given the following information to help 
to safeguard those accessing driving lessons: 
  
https://www.gov.uk/learn-to-drive-a-car  
https://www.gov.uk/find-driving-schools-and-lessons (all instructors on 
the list will  have had a DBS check and passed all the qualification tests to 
become an instructor) 
 
https://www.gov.uk/complain-about-a-driving-instructor 
 
Miss L Brammer 
Deputy Safeguarding Lead/Child Protection Officer 

Year 7 Hello Year 7, 
 
This week we have received more information regarding our return to 
school and at last we now know when we can get you all back into the 
classroom and back into the school environment. 
 
I for one am very excited to welcome you back and to see you all again on 
Monday 15th. I am sure many of you are excited to be coming back as 
well.  
 
Before then, you have one final week of online learning. If you have been 
engaging with the work set consistently across the time we have been at 
home, like so many of you have, then well done. You have put yourself in 

https://www.worldbookday.com/wp-content/uploads/2021/01/booktoken_SecondaryUK.pdf
https://www.worldbookday.com/wp-content/uploads/2021/01/booktoken_SecondaryUK.pdf
https://www.gov.uk/learn-to-drive-a-car
https://www.gov.uk/find-driving-schools-and-lessons
https://www.gov.uk/complain-about-a-driving-instructor
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the best possible position for our return. 
 
If you have struggled, then now is not the time to panic. The best thing 
you can do at this point is to make sure you are completing work to the 
best of your ability in this final week.  
 
I am sure that some of you may have some worries regarding returning, 
and possibly with the testing process (if you have enrolled to be tested). I 
would like to take this opportunity to reassure you that the tests are fine. 
I myself have been tested regularly throughout the lockdown due to 
having been on the school site. I have found that the thought of having it 
done is much worse than the reality. In truth they are very easy, and not 
too uncomfortable, so please don't worry. 
 
If you do have any worries or concerns when we return, remember we 
are always here to help. Please speak to your form tutor, or myself, if you 
have any concerns. 
 
Remember you should be very proud of what you have done over the 
course of lock down, but the end is in sight, and we are looking forward 
to welcoming you back on the 15th. 
 
Take care and see you soon! 
Mr C Wilkins 
Head of Year 7 

Year 8 Hello Year 8, 
 
I have spoken to lots of you about your option choices and am really 
pleased with how well this process has gone so far. You have really been 
thinking hard about making the right choices. If anyone is still unsure and 
would like to speak to me, or your tutor, please just send an email. 
 
I hope you are all looking forward to returning to school on the 15th of 
March, we are certainly looking forward to seeing you. Please try your 
uniforms and school shoes on this week to make sure they still fit, I bet 
lots of you have grown. We have lots of spare school uniform at school, if 
you are struggling to buy it new, please just let us know. 
 
You have five more days of homeschooling to do, make them count!! You 
CAN do this!!! 
 
See you all soon!! 
 
Mrs L Cook 
Head of Year 8 
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Year 9 Good Afternoon All Year 9 students, parents and carers, 
 
You have just five more school days left of homeschooling. One last push. 
Continue to prepare yourself for your return to school. Set your alarm a 
little earlier, and make sure you are working from 8.45, and take your 
breaks in line with your school day.  This will make it much easier when 
you return to school. Check your uniform and PE kit and make sure it’s 
ready, including your shoes. 
 
Many of you joined your Form Tutors during form time this week for a 
catch up in preparation for returning to school.  Form meeting will be 
scheduled again at the same time next week. Please make sure you 
attend these as it will give you the opportunity to discuss with your tutor 
any concerns you may have about coming back to school.  
 
Please let me know if you need any further information. 
 
Keep up the brilliant work and as always please let me know if you need 
any support. 
 
Be kind to yourself and others, sharing your smile with all those who need 
it. 
 
See you soon! 
Ms T Foulger 
Head of Year 9 

Year 10 Dear Year 10's, 
 
I hope you have had a good week knowing it's the last week of 
homeschooling and we are returning back to school on Monday. 
I am so looking forward to seeing you all again after so many weeks away 
from school.  
 
Please make sure you check your uniform this weekend rather than on 
Monday morning when suddenly realising your shoes don't fit anymore. 
Also, please go through and check that you have all the school equipment 
required before the weekend, so that you can get what is missing before 
Monday. 
 
You will also need to bring your face mask (and a spare one as well) as we 
are having to wear them during lessons as well as moving around inside 
the school. 
 
I would like to thank you all for your efforts during this time, you have 
worked hard and shown steadfast resilience and effective self regulation. 
These skills will put you in such good stead for future endeavours. In 
October you will begin applying to colleges and Sixth Form (oh yes it's not 
that far away) and when you go for your interviews they will ask you 'how 



 

7 

did you get on during lockdown?' What will your response be? Will you be 
able to say, “I was resilient and I worked to the best of my ability”, or “I 
learnt new skills, such as self regulation, and how to organise my work 
and my routine”, or “I did my best every day, and I am proud of my 
achievements.” 
 
I know that for many of you this is what you will be able to say because 
even though you have experienced a most daunting year, both 
educationally and mentally, you have remained strong and carried on to 
the best of your ability. You have overcome hurdles such as new 
technology, online lessons, submitting work, restrictions, time schedules 
as well as not being able to see family and friends; and not being able to 
get out and experience all the fun things. 
 
I am very proud to be your Head of Year, and I would like to thank you all, 
both parents and students alike. 
 
If you have anything you are worrying about please do email me so that I 
can help. 
 
See you all on Monday morning, bright and breezy, happy happy happy! 
 
Ms W Gordon 
Head of Year 10 

Year 11 Dear all, 
 
Here is, hopefully, my final video message on a Friday: click here 
 
Just some administrative points:  
 
1. Uniform: please ensure uniform is, and remains, to school 
expectations. If there are any issues with uniform we may be able to lend 
uniform, but we do need all students to be in perfect uniform at all times 
until the end of Year 11.  
2. Equipment: please use the weekend to check, organise and update any 
equipment as all will be needed from the very start on Monday.  
3. Form time on Monday: this will be until 9:15am so that I can give you 
all the messages needed 
4. Leavers hoodies: if you would like one please ensure they are ordered 
and paid for. Please check your email or contact admin@hrs.education if 
you need the order form resent.  
I am really looking forward to seeing you all again on Monday to finish 
this exciting and extraordinary five year mission that we have all been on. 
Let's go get it Year 11!  
 
Mr N. Wilcox 
Head of Year 11 
 

https://youtu.be/yIJFpuEID0A
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Sixth Form Dear Sixth Form, 
 
Congratulations to every one of you for surviving the challenges of 
remote learning and what we hope will be our final lockdown.  I look 
forward to welcoming you all back into school on Monday.  You will have 
many questions, I am sure, but all will be answered in due course over the 
coming weeks. 
 
Mrs D Wright 
Head of Sixth Form 
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Remote learning ‘spotlight’ 

 

 
Miss Iliffe - Second in English  

 
Following on from Mr Allom last week, I agree that a reflection feels much more appropriate as we 

are near the end of this Working From Home journey.  

 

Like many other teachers, the thought of working from home again was not something I was very 

enthusiastic about initially. Last time, I missed my colleagues and I missed my students. This time 

around, I have really enjoyed the addition of ‘Live’ lessons; it’s been brilliant to have that interaction 

with classes. I have been so impressed with the students’ work ethic; everyone should feel 

thoroughly pleased with themselves.  

 

I am looking forward to seeing you all over the next couple of weeks. Even though some of you 

probably won’t like to admit it, I am sure you have missed your teachers too!  

 

Stay safe, keep on working and SEE YOU SOON!  

 

Miss Iliffe (and Hugo the cat) 
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Safeguarding during school closure 
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Planning and supporting learning 

 

What work should be undertaken by students? 
 

● Students will be expected to undertake learning activities every day 
● They should complete learning activities in line with their normal timetable  
● For example, students will be expected to undertake English tasks between 9.05 and 10.05 

on a Monday if they normally have English during period 1 on a Monday 
● Teachers will provide learning activities for each class that they teach in line with the 

student’s timetable 
● Learning activities will be posted on Show My Homework (SMHW) 
● If students have queries relating to their work, they can email their teachers who will get 

back to them as soon as they are able. 
 

Useful websites 

 

A document containing useful websites for a variety of subjects can be found here 

 

Using ShowMyHomework 

 

A Student guide to using Show my homework:  

 

All Student SMHW accounts have a default login of google sign in. This will be the same as your 

school email address and password. 

 

E.g. initialsurname14@hrs.education and your password.  

 

Please make sure to click the relevant option and enter your email and password. You will find these 

options on both the website and our mobile apps: 

 

The Helena Romanes School use the ‘sign in with Google’ option.  

 
 

 

 

 

https://www.helena-romanes.essex.sch.uk/wp-content/uploads/2020/03/Useful-websites-supporting-home-learning.pdf
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A Parents’ guide to using Show my homework:  

 

To use SMHW, you will need your pin code issued by the School, this has been recently re-issued to 

you. 

 

The two main ways to use Show My Homework (SMHW) are through a browser like Internet 

Explorer or Google Chrome alternatively you can download an app to use on your mobile device. 

Apps exist for iOS or Android devices.  

 

The following instructions are for using SMHW with a browser: 

 

Log in to your account 

Once you have created your account using your parent code, you can access your account on any 

device using your email address and password. 

1. Go to our login page or open our mobile app 

2.  Enter your child’s school (search by postcode) 

3.  Type your email address and password 

4.  Log in 

Forgot password? 

To reset your password, click on "Forgot password?" on the login page or on the mobile app.  

Type in your email and password reset email will be sent to you. Follow the instructions we sent you 

to create a new password. 

https://www.showmyhomework.co.uk/login
https://www.showmyhomework.co.uk/login
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💡Top tip: If you do not see the password reset email in your inbox, you may want to check your junk 

or spam folder. 

Sign up as a parent 

To create your account, you will need a parent code. This will be provided by the school, but if your 

child already has access to their account, they can get the code for you!  
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You can use the same code to create up to 5 parent/guardian accounts, so feel free to share this 

with those that need access to your child's homework details. 

Once you have your code, follow these instructions to create your account: 

On the website: 

1. Visit our sign up page 

2. Search for your child's school (by name or postcode) 

3. Enter your parent code below 

4. Tick "I am not a robot" and complete any security tasks if necessary. 

5. Click Submit 

6. Follow the instructions to create your account. 

On a mobile device 

Using a smartphone or tablet? Download our iOS (Apple) or Android app. 

https://www.showmyhomework.co.uk/login/pin
https://help.showmyhomework.co.uk/ArticleDetail/Parents/Mobile_Apps/iOS-App-for-parents
https://help.showmyhomework.co.uk/ArticleDetail/Parents/Mobile_Apps/Android-App-for-parents
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1. Search for your child's school (by name or postcode) 

2. Tap Log in with a PIN or parent code 

3. Enter your parent code 

4. Follow the instructions on the screen to create your account. 

Your account is now set up! You will no longer need your parent code. Moving forward you can 

access your account using your email and password combination.  

Parent code expired? 

If you already have an account, you no longer need a parent code, simply reset your password. 

If your code expired or got lost before you managed to create an account: 

● you can request the parent code from the school or 

● ask your child to log in to their account on a web browser and go to Account Settings 

Assisting with student logins 

https://www.showmyhomework.co.uk/login/recover
https://www.showmyhomework.co.uk/account-settings
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Has your child forgotten their login details? As a parent, you should be able to assist. 

Open the Satchel One app and from the Menu go to Settings > Student management. You will be 

able to see the student PIN which they can use to reset their details.  

The PIN is also visible on the website, right on your dashboard. 

If your child does not have a PIN, please contact the school directly. Learn more about Logging in as 

a student. 

 

 

  

https://help.teamsatchel.com/articles/2911888-logging-in-as-a-student
https://help.teamsatchel.com/articles/2911888-logging-in-as-a-student
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Using Groupcall Xpressions App 

 

Install the App on your mobile phone.  This is available for both iOS and Android 

 

 
 

Open the app and register with the email and phone contact details that you supplied to us and are 

registered on the school database. 

 

The app will then provide you with the following information: 

 

● Timetable 

● Attendance 

● Behaviour overview 

● Achievement overview 

 

 


